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P.O. Box 4601, Pueblo, CO  81003

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

PUEBLO EAGLES HONOR THE FALLEN DURING WREATHS ACROSS AMERICA CEREMONY
December 12, 2009

LAS ANIMAS, COLORADO – Members of the Pueblo Eagles Composite Squadron were among fifty visitors gathered at the Fort Lyon National Cemetery on Saturday, December 12, 2009, to participate in a nationwide ceremony recognizing the individual contributions of United States servicemembers.
Fourteen squadron members, representing the Colorado Wing of the Civil Air Patrol, served as a color guard for the ceremony and laid wreaths in honor of the fallen, the missing, and the prisoners of war who have served our nation.  The Civil Air Patrol is a national sponsor of Wreaths Across America, a nonprofit program which seeks to place wreaths in each national cemetery across the country on the second Saturday of each December.

Squadron commander Major Stephen Heffler told the assembled crowd that the ceremony was a way to say “thank you” to all who have answered the call to serve their country.  “When you see a veteran or an active duty member of the armed services, take a moment to say ‘thank you.’  We owe them our way of life, and a moment of your time is well spent,” said Heffler.

Other speakers included Kathleen Tomlin, representing the Veterans of Foreign Wars Las Animas Ladies’ Auxiliary Post 2411, local sponsors of the program.  Tomlin said that the Wreaths Across America program began at Fort Lyon with fifteen wreaths in 2005, and over sixty were placed this year.  The auxiliary’s goal is to have sponsored wreaths for each of the over two thousand graves at the cemetery in future years.  The program at Fort Lyon was founded in 2005 by auxiliary member Karen Von Egmond as a way to honor her husband, a Navy veteran who had recently died.
The missing and the fallen were honored by placing of wreaths for each branch of the armed forces by Pueblo Eagles cadets, and a rendition of “Taps” by VFW Post 2411 Commander Ronald Kiniston to close the ceremony.
In 2008, Wreaths Across America ceremonies were held in over 300 locations across all 50 states, Puerto Rico, and 24 overseas cemeteries.  Over 100,000 wreaths were placed by over 60,000 volunteers last year.  To learn more about Wreaths Across America, how to participate in the program next year, or how to sponsor a wreath to honor a veteran, visit http://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org.  

Civil Air Patrol, the official auxiliary of the U.S. Air Force, is a nonprofit organization with 58,000 members nationwide. CAP, in its Air Force auxiliary role, performs 90 percent of continental U.S. inland search and rescue missions as tasked by the Air Force Rescue Coordination Center and was credited by the AFRCC with saving 72 lives in fiscal year 2009. Its volunteers also perform homeland security, disaster relief and counterdrug missions at the request of federal, state and local agencies. The members play a leading role in aerospace education and serve as mentors to more than 23,000 young people currently participating in CAP cadet programs. CAP has been performing missions for America for 68 years. For more information, visit www.gocivilairpatrol.com or www.puebloeagles.us for local squadron information.
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Media members: visit our squadron on the World Wide Web!  http://media.puebloeagles.us
